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NOVEMBER IS FOUNDATION MONTH

GOVERNOR'S MESSAGE

From District Governor Sal Briguglio (Rancho Cucamonga)

This is the month that we should use our best efforts in honoring the memory of Paul Harris, our Founder,
by being as generous as we can with our Paul Harris Foundation contributions.

November is also the month that we celebrate THANKSGIVING where we give thanks for all the blessings that
the Good Lord has bestowed upon our families and us. | ask that each Rotarian in the District make a special
effort to give something to the Paul Harris Foundation this month.

As everyone is now aware, Rotary International President, Frank Devlyn will be the keynote speaker at our
Foundation Dinner on February 2, 2001. We would like to present President Frank with a significant contribution

from our District to the Foundation. The time to start organizing your club’s effort in Foundation giving is now.

Please join the ever growing number of Rotarians in District 5300 whose generous hearts have already given to
the Foundation to ease the pain and suffering of the poor and hungry in the world.

Please make this Thanksgiving, not only a time when we celebrate our personal prosperity, but let’'s make this
Thanksgiving the year that we can sit down to that wonderful meal and be able to say that we have given

something to the Foundation as a “thank you” for the bounties that we partake that day.

On behalf of Julie and I, and the entire District Team, | would like to take this opportunity to thank you in
advance for your generosity and wish you all a Happy Thanksgiving!

Sal Briguglio

District Governor




DISTRICT LEGEND, PDG MYRON STOLP PASSES AWAY

(Special thanks to PDG Jim Speer (Covina), PDG Garbis Der Yeghian (La Verne) and Assistant Governor Kathy Brandes
(Monrovia) from whose words the following tribute was compiled). Editor.

An extraordinary personality has gone out from our midst. A unique Rotary leader who was so special, so Multi-
talented, so resourceful, so dedicated to his tasks, so inspirational in his visionary leadership, and so
wholeheartedly devoted to his mission. It is impossible to measure his character and life by the ordinary
standards that we use for measuring human beings. Past District Governor Myron Stolp’s death is something
that is hard to believe. [Myron G. Stolp was born April 17, 1915, and passed away October 25, 2000, in Arcadia,
California. His wife Alma predeceased him in 1995. Myron was born in Chicago, lllinois, and grew up in
Louisville, Kentucky. Both he and his wife were graduates of the University of Louisville]. He has left a vacancy
of immense proportions - - a vacancy that no other individual in our Rotary world can fill.

Myron’s unique leadership qualities, organizational skills and honesty combined with his enthusiasm,
dynamism, tireless efforts, perennial optimism, conscientious loyalty to what he believed to be right and true,
and unwavering commitment to the ideals of Rotary touched and enriched our lives. [Myron served in the Army
Air Corps as a flight instructor, from 1942 until 1944. He later worked for A. B. Dick Company, and after
relocating to California, and eventually, to Arcadia, he became CEO of Bushnell Optical in Pasadena until his
retirement in 1980. He was a dedicated member of Pasadena Rotary since 1975, serving as President in 1979-80,
and as District Governor in 1984-85. He also served on a number of local, national, and international task forces
and committees. He was affectionately known as “Mr. Rotary” due to his devotion and many contributions to all
aspects of Rotary International].

Myron and Alma were outstanding examples of the finest in Rotary character and attributes. Their exemplary
service lifted them above the crowd and made them an inspiration to each and every Rotarian in our District
and throughout the Rotary World. Myron was a gifted man in the service of our District and humanity - -
thinking, planning, toiling, and persisting - - all in the interest of our local and global communities. He was a
true humanitarian and a man of distinction, who had few peers but many admirers, and much to be admired for
as reliable friend in the lives of so many. [Myron was also extremely active in the San Gabriel Valley Boy
Scouts of America, serving as a board member of the San Gabriel Valley Council since 1978, and as Council
President in 1982. He chaired the committee that build the Smiser Scout Center in 1993-94, and was the
recipient of several awards including the Silver Beaver Award and the Council Award of Merit for Distinguished
Service].

He had a rare power both as orator and writer. He was a wizard in his way, a master magician in speech with
his magnetic voice, one upon whose burning words hundreds hung enraptured. In all outgoings and outgivings
of his personality there was a mystic power by which at will he moved and melted and mastered his audience.
His face was lighted with a genuine smile, his movement upward and onward, drawing with the power of a
magnet for other Rotarians to follow his example as he sought to continuously and beautifully demonstrate
through his deeds and words the motto of Rotary - - Service Above Self. Such arare, ardent and devout Rotary
leader was Myron. [Other organizations that were the recipients of Myron’s talents and dedication include the
American Cancer Society that named him Volunteer of the Year in 1981, and Man of the Year in 1983, and the
Pasadena Chamber of Commerce].

But though such a special friend must fall, he does not, thank God, like the mountain, “come to naught.” The
strength of his personality, which is spiritual, is transferred to other spheres of service. However keenly we feel
the loss of his leadership, counsel and friendship here, our thought enlarges to something of the measure of his
new experience. In his concluding remarks, PDG Garbis stated “FAREWELL TO YOU, MY DEAR DISTRICT
GOVERNOR, YOUR CONTINUED PRESENCE IN OUR HEARTS AND MINDS WILL SHINE AND LIVE FOREVER. YOU
ARE AND WILL ALWAYS BE MY SUPER HERO.”

At Myron’s request, there will be no funeral or memorial service, but past governors, Rotarians and his loyal
friends may want to visit the Pasadena Rotary Club when they honor his memory on Wednesday, November 8"
at the Pasadena Hilton hotel. Memorial gifts may be made in his name to the San Gabriel Valley Boy Scouts of
America.



GO FOR IT: ROTARY TEEN LEADERSHIP CAMP

From Roger Schulte TLC Chair (Upland)

The first Rotary Teen Leadership Camp motivated and inspired its 125 student and adult participants. Held at
the Desert Sun Science Center, in Idyllwild, this training program focused on leading oneself as a first step in
leading others. 96 eighth grade leaders from 48 different middle schools attended the camp. The young
leaders were sponsored by 34 Rotary clubs in District 5300.

The camp featured Scott Greenberg, author motivational speaker and leadership consultant, who worked
closely with the TLC Planning Committee to develop the seminar’s format, its workshops and activities. Key
topics included: taking risks, setting goals, managing time, resisting peer pressure, and serving others. A major
highlight of the camp was the use of the high ropes course. During this activity participants challenged their
fears and encouraged each other to accomplish a major adventure activity 20-30 feet above the ground.

Another key reason for the success of the camp was the extensive use of nine high school seniors who were
selected from last year’s RYLA participants, to serve as camp counselors. They planned bus activities, led
discussion groups, conducted mixer games, and developed nine cohesive, highly motivated groups of 8"
graders. During the TLC weekend these seniors had an opportunity to apply many of the skills they had learned
last spring while participating in RYLA. These counselors included: Nicole Briguglio (Rancho Cucamonga
Rotary), Kendra Cobia (Green Valley Rotary), Ismael Huerta (Five Points Rotary), Fleming Helmstadter (Sierra
Madre Rotary), Casey Jones (Upland Rotary), Heidi Lyman (Glendora Rotary), lan Massy (Henderson Rotary), Lisa
Mcintire (Monrovia Rotary), and Danel Trisi (Arcadia Rotary).

In addition to Scott Greenberg, workshop presenters and speakers included the following Rotarians: Patti Sako-
Briglio (Industry Hills), Dennis Smith (Claremont), and Roger Schulte (Upland). Other committee members were
Earl Eddings (Industry Hills), Jim Johnson (Industry Hills), Maria Lefler, Jackie Stickels and Lee Harlan
(Claremont), Dianna and Ralph Fyke (Henderson), Doug Thompson (Claremont Sunrise), Rob Fisher (Pasadena),
Linda Martin-White (Upland), Debbie Priester Schwartz (San Marino), Barbara Risher-Welch (Montebello), Dave
Villeneuve (Victor Valley Sunrise), and Anita Weakley (Alhambra).

One of the objectives of the camp was to introduce students to Rotary. Its history and purposes as a service
organization were presented. Interact, Youthact, Rotaract, Group Study Exchanges, Ambassadorial Scholars,
the Dan Stover Music Scholarship, the 4-Way Speech Contest and the George H. Hensel Ethics Essay Contest
were also described. It was the belief that students’ awareness of these Rotary opportunities at an early age
would increase their participation later on during their high school and college years.

Next year District 5300 will hold the second Teen Leadership Camp October 5-7. Club registration materials will
be distributed at the District Assembly on April 7, 2001. Rotarians interested in serving on the planning
committee and/or chaperoning the event should contact Roger Schulte at roger_Schulte@upland.k12.ca.us.



RI'INITIATES CREDIT CARD PROGRAM

From RI President Frank Devlyn

I am writing to make you aware of a new program to support Rotary International and The Rotary Foundation.
As you may be aware, the Board of Directors of Rotary International (with concurrence of the Trustees of The
Rotary Foundation) recently approved a new credit card in the US that will bear the name and emblem of
Rotary International. All royalties generated from purchases using this officially approved credit card will go
directly to The Rotary Foundation.

Because of the importance of this program in supporting The Rotary Foundation, | am asking for your help in
informing the members of your club about this credit card. Obviously, the sooner members of your club obtain
the Rotary credit card, the sooner the programs of The Rotary Foundation will benefit. Therefore, | am asking
you to inform the members of your club about the credit card not later than December 15. Application forms are
currently available from either your district Foundation chair, district governor, or by following a link provided at
the Rl web site (www.rotary.org).

Additional information regarding the New Rotary International Credit Card Program can be found on page
12 of the October issue of The Rotarian.

Yours in Rotary

Frank J. Devlyn
President, Rotary International

PDG GARBIS DER YEGHIAN KEEPS BUSY SCHEDULE

One would think that following his world-wind year as Governor of District 5300, PDG Garbis Der Yeghian

(La Verne) would want to slow down to catch his breathe, but no, he is still “running hard.” He will chair the
2001 seven-district PETS Conference next March, and will also serve as coordinator of the Zone 24 Literacy Task
Force.

Last week, R. I. President Frank Devlyn, appointed Garbis to be on the R. I. Membership Development
Committee. Congratulations on your appointment to this very important position!

DISTRICT EARNS ANNUAL GIVING RECOGNITION
From PDG Garbis Der Yeghian (La Verne)
R. I. recently announced Annual Giving totals for the 1999-2000 Rotary year. District 5300 was ranked #1 in Total
Annual Giving in the Western World for the year. From a membership of 2,757, the district contributed $503,973

to achieve this top ranking. The district goal that was set at the beginning of the year was $300,000.

In Per Capita Giving, district 5300 achieved a #9 ranking in the entire Rotary world. This is an even greater
achievement, when considering that the first eight districts were from Japan.

Congratulations to all District 5300 Rotarians who made annual giving contributions.




THE GOVERNORS ARE COMING

From District Governor Elect Margaret Cooker (Victorville)

530 District Governors Elect from all over the world will be invading Anaheim in February for the International
Assembly that prepares them for the office of District Governor 2001-2002. Seven days of intensive training will
be awaiting each incoming District Governor.

Will you make their stay in Southern California even more memorable by inviting one or more couples to stay in
YOUR home either before or after the Assembly? The hosts’ responsibilities for the HOMESTAY program are to
house the Rotarian (usually with spouse) for a few days in your home, most often for 4 days and 3 nights
(February 13-17 and/or February 21-25). Besides lodging, meals and overall hospitality, the host provides for
visits to their areas cultural and scenic interests, vocational visits, Rotary club meetings, and a liberal dose of
American family life. Often several Rotarians will get together to share transportation and arrangements for the
daily activities.

If you are interested in this aspect of Rotary’s object of advancing world understanding and fellowship, please
contact Jim Johannsen, PDG, Co-chair of this seven-district program at 805.967.9229 or send an e-mail to
johannsenj@aol.com. Jim will send an application and brochure that describes the program in more detail.

PERMANENT FUND INITATIVE (PFI)

From PDG Tim Siu (Alhambra)

The Permanent Fund continues to grow to enhance The Rotary Foundation Programs. With the actual gifts and
bequests, the PFI fund has reached more than $200 million, which is one-fifth of the way to the $ 1 billion goal
for the Fund. Under the Fund, only the earnings will be used, and the principal is never spent.

A great number of Rotarians from District 5300 have chosen to include The Rotary Foundation in their estate
plans thus making them eligible for Bequest Society membership. Bequest Society members include:
Kenneth/Lena Au (Covina), E. Burdette/Helen Boileau (Pomona), Robert Eichel (San Marino), Fredd Halpert
(Pahrump), Herbert/Elizabeth Hezlep (Monrovia), Robert Jugan (Montebello), Harold Kettell (Arcadia), Myron
Stolp (Pasadena), Darlene/Howard Treat (Pahrump), and Conrad/Patricia von Bibra (South Pasadena).

It is the Foundation’s hope that this increased awareness will help Rotarians better understand the programs,
and stimulate giving within the clubs. It is because of gifts like these, that The Rotary Foundation will develop
new channels for the flow of International understanding and brighten hopes for peace. It is our hope that this
new Society of Friends will be changing lives through a legacy of hope.

DISTRICT ALLOCATED $10,000 FOR COMMUNITY ASSISTANCE FUNDING

Letter from Anne Gross, Manager, Humanitarian Grants Programs Division

The Trustees of The Rotary Foundation have adopted a new program called the Community Assistance Program
(CAP). This program will allow districts to use District Desighated Funds in their own communities or nations for
projects that benefit the community and/or improve the lives of the economically disadvantaged.

The amount of DDF that each district will have available is based on 10% of the district’s previous year’s annual
giving to a maximum of $10,000. Based on the Foundation’s figures, as of June 30, 2000, District 5300 is able to
utilize $10,000 for the Community Assistance Program in 2000-2001. These funds are available for use only in
the 2000-2001 Rotary Year and cannot be carried forward to future years.



Districts have the option of applying for one or multiple awards with a minimum award of $1,000. Brochures
and applications will be distributed to all districts in December 2000 and the Foundation will begin accepting
applications on January 1, 2001. Applications will be accepted through April 15, 2001. Awards are subject to the
following criteria:

Projects must not directly benefit a Rotarian, an employee of a club, district or other Rotary entity or of
Rotary International, or a spouse, lineal descendent, a spouse of a lineal descendant, or an ancestor of any

living Rotarian or Rotary employee.

Projects must not fund existing projects or activities primarily sponsored by another organization or fund
operation expenses of another organization.

Project funds may not be used for travel, salaries or other administrative overhead costs.
Projects must be Rotary sponsored and publicly identified as such.

Projects must not involve liability on the part of Rotary International or its foundation except to provide the
amount of the grant.

Program funds may not be used to reimburse applicants for projects already initiated or completed.

Funds may not be used to purchase land, buildings or to construct substantial buildings. Funds must be used in
compliance with the Foundation’s policies on construction and renovation.

The Rotary foundation expects that each district will establish a system of selecting projects that it proposes to
be funded via the District Community Assistance Program.

Project funds cannot be used to fund the on-going projects of a Rotary club or district. This does not prevent the
replication of successful projects that will benefit additional communities.

Projects that receive CAP funds must be of a short-term nature with the expectation that they will be completed
within one year of payment. Funds must be forwarded to an account established specifically for the project,
within one year of approval. Sponsors must provide interim reports every six months for the life of the grant
and a final report is due within two months of a project’s completion.

Project sponsors must agree to work within the Trustee established Stewardship Guidelines and utilize the
Financial Guidelines and Regulations for Humanitarian Grant Projects.

District’s qualifying for the CAP award are permitted funding for a minimum of one project per district or $1,000
per project.

The Foundation expects Rotary sponsors to appoint two Rotarians who will provide oversight and management
of award funds and who will serve as contacts for The Rotary Foundation.



PDG TIM SIU AND THE WOMEN OF ALHAMBRA ROTARY

On the occasion of his birthday, PDG Tim Siu received a bouquet of flowers from the women of Alhambra
Rotary. Tim was being recognized not only for his birthday, but, for his long-standing efforts and support for the
inclusion of women in Rotary.

During his year as club president, 1997-78, the International Rotary Convention was held in San Francisco. The
talk at that meeting was that the Duarte Rotary club had lost its charter because it admitted three women into
the club. Over the next ten years, the case of women in Rotary went through the court system, ending with the
US Supreme Court judgment in 1987 that opened the door for women to be in Rotary. As District Governor that
year, Dr. Tim considered how the clubs in the District would handle the change. He was aware that the
incoming president of the Duarte club was a woman. In fact, the first request he received as incoming Governor
was to install Sylvia Whitlock as the Duarte club’s president. His decision was to handle it as any other
installation, much to the disappointment of the press and the ACLU who were there to cover the installation.

Alhambra Rotary has adapted to women in Rotary very well. Today women make up 16% of the membership.
The club’s first woman president was Chris Montan in 1993-94. Chris was also the first woman to head a GSE
Team. In 1998-99, Phyllis Murphy led the club as President, followed by Tina Siu, in 1999-2000. The President
Elect for 2001-2002 is Frances Moore. The club’s award winning bulletin is edited by Johanna Higgins. Women
have headed the Dan Stover Music Scholarship competitions, the Teacher Mini-Grant project, and currently
long-time member Laura Greenberg is the club photographer and keeper of attendance records.

Yes, PDG Tim is a deserving favorite among the women of Alhambra Rotary.

AMERICAN COLLEGE OF DENTISTS AWARDS FELLOWSHIP
TO DR. ANNIE CHIN SIU

From American College of Dentists Press Release

Dr. Annie Chin Siu, wife of PDG Tim Siu (Alhambra) and mother of past president Tina Siu (Alhambra) was
awarded Fellowship in the American College of Dentists on October 13, 2000, during their annual Meeting
and Convocation in Chicago, lllinois.

Dr. Siu is on the Board of Councilors for the USC School of Dentistry, Past President of Soroptimist International
of Alhambra-San Gabriel-San Marino, Past President of the Alhambra Chamber of Commerce, and an active
member of the Edward H. Angle Society. Dr. Siu is presently a Pre-clinical Assistant Professor at the USC
School of Dentistry and works together with her daughter Dr. Tina Siu in private practice in San Marino. Dr. Siu
graduated from the University of California at San Francisco. She is married to Dr. Tim Siu (Alhambra) and they
have four daughters.

The American College of Dentists was founded in 1920 to recognize dentists who have made significant
contributions to the advancement of dentistry. The mission of the American College of Dentists is to promote
excellence, ethics, and professionalism in dentistry. Fellowship in the College is by invitation and based on
demonstrated leadership and contributions to the dental profession and society, Approximately 3.5% of dentists
are Fellows of the American College of Dentists.



BOULDER CITY CLUB SPONSORS PANAMA CANAL CRUISE

From Frank Carroll (Boulder City)

The Rotary Club of Boulder City is sponsoring a 14-day cruise from Miami to Los Angeles via the Panama Canal.
The cruise will be on the Carnival ship Ecstasy, embarking Miami on May 4" and debarking in Los Angeles May
18, 2001. The cost starts at $1299 per person, based on double occupancy, and includes air from Las Vegas to
Miami, overnight in Miami, and all government port charges and taxes. Reserve your cabin for a deposit of $300
per person and enjoy this wonderful change for good Rotary fellowship. The cruise is not limited to just
Rotarians, so bring your friends along. Contact Frank Carroll @ 702.294.3173 for further information, and
complete itinerary.

A SPIN AROUND THE WHEEL

By Anne Donofrio-Holter (Montebello)

EDITOR’S NOTE: This new feature provides a brief summary of club activities from around our district compiled from club
bulletins. If you would like your club’s events and highlights included in “A Spin Around The Wheel’” please send your weekly
club edition to Anne Donofrio-

The Boulder City club sponsored Rotary Night at the Movies. Contributors paid $10 a ticket to see Mel Gibson in
“The Patriot.” The $600 raised will be used for educational mini grants and other community projects.

The Pasadena Sunrise club held a bar-b-que to benefit a local school’s PTA Back to School Night. The
Rotarians served as chefs as well as servers for the 300+ attendees.

West Covina Rotarians attended a Red Ribbon rally at West Covina High School in support of a drug and
violence free community. The Rotarians provided a free pancake breakfast for the participants.

The Las Vegas Fremont club and their Fightin’ Fremont Rotarian softball team raised $1,800 for the
Suzi Komen Foundation for Breast Cancer Research.

Monrovia Rotarians helped paint a house for the Monrovia Volunteer Center’'s Make-a-Difference Day. In
addition to painting, the Rotarians brought tools and equipment and helped with the prep work.

Montebello Rotarians Carlos Palacios, Ted Jones, Jack Gabig, and Matt Gerlach spent a day as acting principal
at a Montebello school site. Each spent the day shadowing the school’s principal as each went through his or
her daily routine. The Rotarians participated in a parent/teacher conference, attended a finance meeting of the
Digital Grant committee, and spent time in an adult school ESL and parenting class. All four gentlemen said
they were amazed at the “many hats” today’s principals wear.

According to district school superintendent and Montebello Rotarian Maggie Carrillo-Meja, Principal for a Day is
designed not only to give the business community a chance to see first hand the quality programs offered in
Montebello schools, but to receive their input and suggestions. One of the goals of the program is to foster a
partnership between local business and the educational community that will lead to the betterment of the
community.

Victorville Rotarian Glenn Pierce represented the club at an International Computer Users Fellowship of
Rotarians Conference held in London, England. The purpose of the conference was to urge more Rotarians to
get on-line with an e-mail address and communicate with other Rotarians around the world. It is hoped this will
be one way to encourage the younger generation to become prospective members, a goal of Rotary
International President Frank Devlyn

Donations from the Arcadia club have enabled the Santa Anita YMCA to purchase heaters above the pool tile,
new floor coverings in the locker rooms, and equipment to keep the pool chemistry more comfortable for the
swimmers’ eyes.



Monterey Park Rotarians volunteered to go to Ensenada to help with the Thousand Smiles program earlier this
month. The program provides free surgery for cleft lip, palate deformities, facial repairs and dental services for
underprivileged families.

The Apple Valley club provides volunteer support for the community’s toddler immunization program.

Altadena Rotarians delivered over four tons of beans, rice, flour, cheese, powdered milk, and canned foods to
the Casa Hogar de los Ninos orphanage in Tijuana. The delivery will provide a four-month supply of food for the
59 children aged three months to 23 years who live in the facility.

The Las Vegas University club has adopted a local high school that will give them an opportunity to make a
difference to its students and teachers. Club members have instituted a mini grant program of one $200 grant
each month. The first two mini grants were used to purchase a map for the history class, and dictionaries for
the classroom use.

Sierra Madre Rotarians staged a Tri-Tip Dinner/Dance at the annual community Pioneer Days. The event
brought in $6800 for club projects. In addition, club members did battle against Interact members at the local
high school softball field. Hot dogs with all the trimmings followed the contest.

SOUTH PASADENA CHANGES
MEETING LOCATION

TO
THE COOKSHACK
1929 HUNTINGTON DRIVE
SOUTH PASADENA
TUESDAY NOON

UP-COMING ACTIVITIES & EVENTS

RYLA 2001 COMMITTEE MEETINGS From Paul Courtney, Chairman. (Barstow).
Tuesday, November 14, 2000 @ 7 to 8:30 pm 124 North 1% Ave,, Arcadia, Ca. 626.294.0802

INTERACT SYMPOSIUM From Steve Garrett (Sierra Madre). First Interact Symposium the weekend of
November 10-12, 2000 at the Desert Sun Science Center, Idyllwild, California and the second Symposium
May 18, 2001 at the Cottontail Ranch, Calabasas, California

READING BY 9 PROGRAM Contact Kathy Brandes, Assistant Governor Region B (Monrovia) or Steve Baer, Assistant
Governor, Region C (Upland).

2001 ROSE FLOAT CONSTRUCTION AND PREPARATION From Steve Garrett, Rose Float Committee Chair
(SierraMadre). Follow the activities @ www.r otar yfloat.or g.

DISTRICT MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT TEAM SEMINAR , From Cliff Houser, Membership Chair
(Altadena). Future dates. January 6, 2001 and April 21, 2001.




DISTRICT 5300 ACTIVITIES DATES TO REMEMBER

JANUARY 12-14, 2001 PRESIDENT'S RETREAT

FEBRUARY 2, 2001 FOUNDATION DINNER. RI PRESIDENT FRANK DEVLIN, SPEAKER

MARCH 2-4, 2001 RYLA WEEKEND, DESERT SUN SCIENCE CENTER, IDYLLWILD, CA

JUNE 7-11, 2001 DISTRICT CONFERENCE - DORAL PALM SPRINGS RESORT, PALM SPRINGS

DISTRICT CALENDAR — NOVEMBER & DECEMBER

NOVEMBER 2000 — THE ROTARY FOUNDATION MONTH

1 APPLICATION FORMS AVAILABLE FOR 2002 - 2003 AMBASSADORIAL SCHOLARSHIP
17 PAYMENT FOR RYLA PARTICIPANTS DUE TO DISTRICT OFFICE
15 ARTICLES DUE FOR GOVERNOR'S NEWSLETTER
17-19 INTERACT SYMPOSIUM, #1 DESERT SUN CENTER, IDYLLWILD, CA
DECEMBER 2000
1 CLUB OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS FOR 2001-2002
15 2001-2002 AMBASSADORIAL SCHOLARS NOTIFIED
15 DAN STOVER MUSIC CONTEST — CLUB LEVEL
15 ARTICLES DUE FOR GOVERNOR'S NEWSLETTER

DISTRICT OFFICERS & COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Refer to District Directory for Further Information

ASSISTANT GOVERNORS: REGION A: Dave Weakely (Alhambra) ;
REGION B: Kathy Brandes (Monrovia) ;
REGION C: Steve Baer (Upland) ;
REGION D: Dave Cabral ( LV Paradise) .
GOVERNOR’S REPS: REGION A: Ken Veronda (San Marino) Group 1; Fred Paine (San Gabriel) Group 2; Noreen Baca
(South EI Monte) Group 3.
REGION B: Tom Hale (Sierra Madre) Group 4; Sandy Simon (Foothills Sunrise) Group 5; Frank Morgan (West Covina)
Group 6.
REGION C: Bill Ruh (Rancho Del Chino) Group 7; Owen Pillow (Upland) Group 8; Gene Gregory (Victorville) Group 9.
REGION D: Frank Kautzman (LV Northwest) Group 10; Steve Blint (Pahrump Valley) Group 11; John Kubiak (Boulder

City) Group 12.

DISTRICT GOVERNOR NOMINEE Margaret Cooker (Victorville)
GOVERNOR’'S EXECUTIVE AIDE: Keith Hilliard (Glendora)
COUNSELORSTO THE GOVERNOR: Don Aiken, PDG (Las Vegas), Joe Buckley, PDG (Las Vegas), Garbis Der Yeghian, PDG (La

Verne), Steve Garrett, PDG (Sierra Madre), Ernie Jensen, PDG (Arcadia), Lee
Mothershead, PDG (San Marino), Jim Speer, PDG, PRID (Covina, Jerry Tambe, PDG
(Claremont), Wayne Whistler, PDG (Glendora).

TREASURER: Gil Stromsoe (Arcadia)

DISTRICT REVIEWER: John Lewrias (Rancho Cucamonga)
DISTRICT ATTENDANCE OFFICER: Roger Schulte (Upland)

DISTRICT NEWSLETTER: A. C. Lani Exton (Glendora)
DISTRICT WEB SITE: Chris Datwyler (San Marino)
DISTRICT AWARDS: Heidi Larkin-Reed (Apple Valley)
DISTRICT PARLIAMENTARIAN: John Fee (Arcadia)

DISTRICT BUDGET/LONG RANGE PLAN: Wayne Whistler, PDG (Glendora), Sal Briguglio, DG (Rancho Cucamonga), Steve Garrett,
PDG (Sierra Madre), Lee Mothershead, PDG (San Marino), Gil Stromsoe (Arcadia)




DISTRICT NOMINATING COMMITTEE:

DISTRICT DIRECTORY:
PRESIDENTS RETREAT:
PETS:

DISTRICT CONFERENCE:
DISTRICT FOUNDATION:

AVENUES OF SERVICE:

CLUB SERVICE:

LEADERSHIP TRAINING:
MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT CALIF:

MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT SO NEV:

CLUB EXTENSION:
ROSE PARADE FLOAT:
DISTRICT QUARTERMASTER:

AUDIO VISUAL LIBRARY CONSULTANT:
SO CAL ROTARY GOLF ASSOCIATION:

ROTARY MENTOR PROGRAM:

COMMUNITY SERVICE:

TEAM LEADERSHIP CAMP:
POLIO PLUSUSA:
SENIORACT CONSULTANT:
YOUTH SERVICES:
KIDERACT:

INTERACT:

VOCATIONAL SERVICE:

PRLS:

FOUR-WAY SPEECH CONTEST:

DAN STOVER MUSIC COMPETITION:
MINI GRANTS:

RYLA:

ROTORACT:

JUNIOR ACHIEVEMENT:

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE:
WORLD COMMUNITY SERVICE:
ROTARY VOLUNTEERS:

YOUTH EXCHANGE - SCANEX:
SHORT TERM EXCHANGE:
ROTARY FOUNDATION:

POLIO PLUS USA:
AMBASSADORIAL SCHOLARSHIP:

ANNUAL GIVING/PH SUSTAINING MEMBERS:

GROUP STUDY EXCHANGE (GSE):
FOUNDATION ALUMNI:
FOUNDATION MATCHING GRANTS:

PERMANENT FUND/MAJOR GIFT INFO:

FOUNDATION FUNDRAISING:
SO NEVADA SUPER BOWL PARTY:

Past District Governors: Don Aiken, PDG (Las Vegas), John Fee, PDG (Arcadia), Jerry
Tambe, PDG (Claremont); Past Club Presidents: Bill Gruber (Claremont), Jim Rider
(Arcadia), Katy Welsh (Pasadena Sunrise); Past Assistant Governors: Lee Coleman (W est
Covina), Ted Henderson ( LV University), Austin Weston (Pasadena); Current Club
Presidents: Stew Anderson (Victorville), Christie Balvin (Pasadena), Dennis Decauwer
(Rancho Cucamonga

Chris Datwyler (San Marino)

Roy York (LV Fremont)

Margaret Cooker, DGN (Victorville)

Jerry Tambe, PDG (Claremont)

GarbisDer Yeghian, PDG (La Verne), Sal Briguglio, DG (Rancho Cucamonga), Gary
Chapin (LV North), John Fee, PDG (Arcadia), Ken Miller, PDG (Las Vegas), Lee
Mothershead, PDG (San Marino,Craig Rubin (La Verne), Conrad von Bibra (South
Pasadena), Wayne Whistler, PDG (Glendora)

Gary Chapin (LV North), Chair

Ernie Jensen, PDG (Arcadia), Chair

Cliff Houser (Altadena), Chair

Jeff Gray (Green Valley), Chair
ChrisLyman, PDG (Glendora), Chair

Steve Garrett (Sierra Madre), Chair

Keith Van Vliet (Glendora)

Lyman Ellis (Baldwin Park), Chair

Bob Tinsley (Apple Valley), Chair

Garbis Der Yeghian, PDG (La Verne), Chair

Barbara Risher Welch (Montebello), Chair

Roger Schulte (Upland), Chair

Ken Au (Covina), Chair

Frank Joy (LV Paradise), Chair

Dave Beltran (East L os Angeles), Chair
Dave Beltran (East L os Angeles), Chair
Gabe Petrocelli (Ontario), Chair

Debbie Misch (Chino), Chair

Ed Cooper (Covina Sunrise), Chair
Randy Pote (LV North), Chair
Philip Miles (Pasadena), Chair

Ed Beranek (Arcadia), Chair

Paul Courtney (Barstow), Chair
Ed Holley (Apple Valley), Chair
Ray Carlson (Altedena), Chair

Jenni Del Castillo (South EI Monte), Chair

Andrea Shields (Rancho Cucamonga), Chair
Jack Gurley (Pasadena), Chair

Stan Yonemoto (Alhambra), Chair

Dick Miller (Henderson), Chair

Steve Garrett, PDG (Sierra Madre), Chair

Ken Au (Covina), Chair

Sylvia Whitlock (Duarte), Chair

Ken Miller, PDG (Las Vegas), Chair
ChrisMontan (Alhambra), Chair

Geor ge Cassat (Pasadena), Chair

Conrad von Bibra, PDG (South Pasadena), Chair
L ee Mothershead, PDG (San Marino), Chair
Steve Garrett, PDG (Sierra Madre), Chair
Sharon McNair (Las Vegas), Chair



Editor for both Net and Home Edition is A. C. Lani Exton (Glendora)
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SUBSCRIPTION FORM SPONSORSHIP FORM
Enclosed is my check in the amount of $ Enclosed is my check in the amount of $
(Make check payable to Rotary District 5300) (Make check payable to Rotary District 5300)
NAME (PRINT) NAME (PRINT)
CLUB cLUB
ADDRESS ADDRESS
CITY ST ZIP CITY ST ZIP
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MAIL SUBSCRIPTION & SPONSORSHIP FORMS WITH CHECKS TO: 1/4 PAGE, 1-2 ISSUES $100 3-6 ISSUES $75, 7-12 ISSUES $60
DISTRICT 5300, HIGHLIGHTER NEWSLETTER BUS CARD, 1-2 ISSUES $50 3-6 ISSUES $40, 7-12 ISSUES $30

1963 S. MYRTLE, MONROVIA, CA 91016
1/2 PAGE/FULL PAGE RATES AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST

CALL FOR PRINTING REQUIREMENTS CIRCLE ADVERTISING CHOICE

ROTARY 2000-2001: CREATE AWARENESS - TAKE ACTION




